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Prevention 
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Joint Committee on Ways and Means Subcommittee on Capital 
Construction 
February 27, 2015 
SB 5543 
 
Co-Chairs Girod and Read and members of the SubCommittee, 
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of more than fifty organizations 
from all parts of the state. Our members have come together with 
the knowledge that housing opportunity is the base on which all of 
our success is built – individual success as students, parents, 
workers, and community members as well as the success of our 
communities. We represent a diverse set of voices from residents to 
local jurisdictions to non-profit housing developers and 
organizations working to meet basic needs. 
 
We ask your support for Senate Bill 5543,which will include the 
Oregon Housing and Community Services Budget Re-balance. We 
specifically ask for your support of the request of an additional 
$349,000 to continue providing foreclosure counseling as part of the 
Oregon Foreclosure Avoidance (OFA) Program.  
 
We know homeownership gives people the opportunity to build a 
better life for themselves and their families. Despite recent news of 
slowly improving housing and employment markets, Oregon 
homeowners continue to struggle through the foreclosure crisis. 
Foreclosure rates in Oregon are still four times what is “normal” and 
continue to plague homeowners and communities all across our 
state.  
 
Since its inception, the Oregon Foreclosure Avoidance (OFA) 
Program has substantially increased the number of homeowners 
successfully completing foreclosure avoidance workouts, and 
decreased the time it takes to finalize each workout. Foreclosure 
counseling equips homeowners to make good decisions based on 
good information. Mediation provides homeowners with timely and 
accurate information about their choices that will help them to make 
informed decisions. 
 
Housing provides everyone with an opportunity to succeed in life. In 
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Oregon, we’ve always pulled together to overcome hardship. Let’s continue to support Oregon homeowners and 
Oregon communities as they recover. Thank you for your service.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Omar Carrillo Tinajero 
On Behalf of the Housing Alliance  
 
 
 
 


